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Houghton Overrun with Creatures of Night 
DJ Benjamin 

    Houghton and Hancock residents stepped 

outside on a dreary, cold, rainy day 

yesterday to find that their town had become 

overrun with all sorts of beings of the 

night.  Ghosts, ghouls, goblins, witches, 

vampires, werewolves, mummies, and 

Frankensteins abounded, as well as a whole 

host of fictional characters ranging from 

Disney princesses to superheroes (half 

Disney, half Warner Bros, everyone else 

within the rounding error) to Star Wars 

characters (also Disney) and a whole host 

more.  Even stranger, these figures were 

seen going door to door, demanding candy 

from those within like some sort of Mari 

Lwyd, but with less horse skulls and 

singing.  Fortunately, most residents 

happened to have candy on hand to placate 

the horde, owing to the veritable bountiful 

harvest of the candy fields this year.  

    Witnesses to this shocking event report 

that every character or monster they saw 

“didn’t look quite like I’d imagined it” and 

appeared “somehow off-

brand.”  Particularly unsettling was that, 

while the figures seemed to be of all ages, 

children seemed particularly prevalent, and 

children primarily partook in the horrifying 

harassment of honest, honorable houses and 

homes.  At least, this was the pattern before 

dark fell, and once the sun set the figures all 

seemed to grow into taller, older, more 

monstrous, and notably more risque 

versions of themselves.  These figures, 

according to witnesses, may have been 

some sort of undead, for the majority 

appeared to have bags under their eyes and 

be muttering incomprehensible words like 

“calculus”, “quantitative analysis”, “sorting 

algorithm”, and most bizarrely, “I’ve got a 

perch due at midnight”… 
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...Experts suggest that the latter must be in reference to some sort of occult ritual for 

summoning the kin of Cthulhu, but no fish people or eldritch beings have yet been seen 

emerging from the Portage canal. 

    Authorities close to the matter remain puzzled, saying the source of this apparent 

invasion is still unknown, but there has been little trace of any of these beings since 

Thursday evening.  They would like to assure local residents that there is little cause for 

concern and a low chance of such an event occurring again any time soon.  After all, it’s not 

like there will be a gaggle of scantily-clad, goth, vampire-esque individuals that will be 

headed toward the center of MTU campus at approximately 9 PM on this Friday night. 

Help the Bull Collect Candy and Escape! 


